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Room Seven News
· Book Orders Due TOMORROW (Friday, 09/25) on-line or paper copies
· Remember I will be in Washington DC for my daughter’s wedding next Wednesday (9/30) through Friday (10/02). Sharon Abke, our building sub will be taking my class all three days.  Please do not email me things that need my immediate attention regarding your child (i.e. John will be leaving early today for an appt.), instead please send a written note to Mrs. Abke or call the office. There will be no newsletter next week.
· Our field trip is TUESDAY, 09/29. We leave Wass at 9:00 and arrive at the Lloyd Stage Nature Center around 9:30 (those who are joining us should meet us there at that time). Your child should be back at Wass no later than 11:30, which is in time for lunch( so no special lunches are required.
Math: Next week we will begin working with word problems. The word problems will become more and more complicated with each lesson that we do. We will begin working on word problems that are called comparing word problems. They will read similar to this, “Susan rides her bicycle for 14 blocks. Awan rides his bicycle for 8 blocks. How many fewer blocks does Awan ride than Susan?”  There will be a parent letter coming home Friday, 09/25 that explains it more in-depth. 
Help your child to pay close attention to whether he/she should add or subtract in the word problems. Encourage your children to highlight important information and key words, as well as drawing diagrams or pictures to help them solve them. We have also been making sure to label all answers to word problems. 

On the homework that we have been sending home, a few students have been completing both the remembering and homework side of the worksheets. This is great( however, most nights the students only need to complete the homework sides. If I want them to complete the remembering side, I will have the students highlight the problems I want completed.
Finally, we have been exploring equations more in depth. We are comparing the differences between horizontal equations and vertical equations. We also worked on the construction of equation chains that look like this:  5= 2+3= 3+2= 4+1= 1+4= 6-1
Spelling: Our first test will be Friday. The Tic Tack Toe boards I sent home at the beginning of the week are to encourage your child to practice spelling continuously for the entire two weeks. It is not meant to be done in one night. Also, please attach any written work that your child does to accomplish one of the “TTT” squares (i.e. writes words in ABC order, types on the computer, or writes in rainbow colors). 
Reading: We are continuing to focus on reading independently and building up our stamina as well as multiple strategies good readers use when faced with a “tricky word.” I have finished the individual testing and next week I will meet with each child and go over his/her reading level and goals for this first quarter.  Your child may bring in one or two books to keep in his/her book box for independent reading. Your child is bringing home the Insects science book for this weekend. He/she is to read and/or review the book with you and write two facts NEATLY on an index card.  Please take time to read it WITH your child and return it no later than Tuesday. (It is great book with more cool great photos(.) 
I have Pizza Hut “BOOK IT” coupons for students who turn in their reading calendars with 500 minutes of “at home” reading recorded. So far So far Ryan has turned in his calendar with 500 minutes and is now working towards 1,000. Way to go!
Writing:  We will be writing a nonfiction piece about insects and illustrating it in a fashion similar to Eric Carle. The finished pieces will be in a class book that is rotating home with each student. When it is your child’s night to bring it home please take the time to read over a few of the pieces and leave us a little note inside telling us what you thought. Along with the nonfiction insect writing we are also writing a narrative piece about our field trip to The Lloyd Stage Nature Center on Tuesday.
Social Studies:  We will begin learning about the three main types of communities. Vocabulary for this unit is as follows:  A community is a place where people live, work, play, and solve problems. Urban communities are big cities with lots of tall buildings and people. Suburban communities are smaller cities usually close to a big city with lots of homes, parks and schools. Rural communities are small towns and farms farther away from urban communities.

Science: we are continuing our unit on insects and are hoping to get a new kind of insect next week. Vocabulary for this unit so far is as follows: insect, head, thorax, abdomen, antenna, egg, larva, pupa, adult and complete life cycle. We will be adding nymph, exoskeleton, molting, and simple life cycle (egg, nymph, adult) to our vocabulary list next week. There are photos and interesting links and helpful hints on insects on my website. I am starting a BLOG on my website and encourage the students to use it as a way of sharing their thoughts and ideas. You may access it thorough my website. You child doesn’t have to BLOG with me; however, we do share them every couple of days and the students enjoy reading their friends posts.
	Monday 9/28
	Tuesday 9/29
	Wednesday 9/30
	Thursday 10/01
	Friday 10/01

	Music


	Media (return library books)
FIELD TRIP     RAIN OR SHINE

	P.E.  (gym shoes) Computer Lab starts~ please make sure your child has head phones.

	Art

	PE
SPELLING TEST


Please visit my website, I update it every Friday. You can navigate to it from the Wass website by simply clicking on my name or type in the address located on my business card.
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The purpose of Wass Elementary School is to ensure that each student reaches his or her highest learning potential.











